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January 5, 2016

David Catanach 
Division Director

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
c/o Florene Davidson

New Mexico Oil Conservation Division 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM 87505

Re: NMOCD CASE NO. 15410: IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF ENERGEN RESOURCES CORPORATION FOR APPROVAL OF 
THE AMARILLO CANYON UNIT, CREATION OF A NEW POOL FOR 
HORIZONTAL DEVELOPMENT, AND ESTABLISHING 330 FOOT 
EXTERIOR BOUNDARY SETBACKS FOR COMPLETED INTERVALS 
FOR HORIZONTAL WELLS WITHIN THE UNIT, SAN JUAN COUNTY, 
NEW MEXICO

Dear Mr. Catanach:

A hearing on the Application in this matter was first held on December 3, 2015 
and was continued to allow for notification to additional interest owners. Since then, 
Energen Resources Corporation has determined that it will not proceed with formation 
of a unit at this time. Accordingly, on behalf of the Applicant, we request that this matter 
be dismissed without prejudice.

JSH:dl
cc: Dean Price, Energen Resources Corporation

REPLY TO:
325 Paseo de Peralta

Santa Fa, New Mexico 87501
Telephone (505) 982-3873 • Fax (505) 982-4289

Very truly yours,

J. Scott Hall

Post Office Box 2307
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87504-2307


